APPEALS PANEL NO. 2

TUESDAY 26 APRIL 2005 AT 2.00 PM

PRESENT:
Councillor Mrs Parsons (Chairman)


Councillor Tootle 


Councillor Watson

1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:   

Councillor Tootle declared a personal interest in accordance with the Council’s Code of Conduct in respect of the following item of business.  He stated that his interest was in relation to his employment by a Housing Association.

2. PUBLIC AND PRESS 

RESOLVED - That in accordance with Section 100A (4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the Public and Press were excluded from the meeting during consideration of the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information, as defined in Paragraph Number 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A, of the 1972 Local Government Act.

3. REGRADING APPEAL

Consideration was given to a Re-grading Appeal lodged by the holder of post number ENV620 in the Environmental Protection Services Unit against the decision of the former Head of Environmental Protection Services and the Staffing Forum to reject an application for Re-grading of that post from its present grade of P01-4 to a new grade of P09-12.

The Appeals Panel had been circulated with a number of documents submitted by both the Appellant and by the Housing Services and Health Partnership Manager within the Environmental Protection Services Unit, a letter from the former Head of Environmental Protection Services notifying the Appellant of the outcome of the original re-grading request together with a report from the Staffing Forum and a letter confirming the decision of the Staffing Forum.  A copy of the Procedure for hearing the grading appeal had also been circulated.  

The Appeals Panel, having heard the submission made on behalf of the Appellant were then circulated with a number of documents which supported the Appellant’s case.  

The Panel agreed to adjourn at 2.45pm to enable the Panel and the Management Representatives to read and consider the papers, which had been submitted by the Appellant.  

The parties returned at 3.20pm when the Appeals Panel questioned the Appellant and her representative on details of her case.  

The Appeals Panel then heard the submission by the Head of Commercial and Technical Services and the Housing Services and Health Partnership Manager and questioned the Management Representatives on details of their submission.  The parties then summed up their respective cases and withdrew from the meeting to enable the Panel to give detailed consideration to the matter.

RESOLVED – That the Panel, having considered the application by Post Holder ENV620 decided to refuse the application for Re-grading of the post from the current grade of P01-4 to a new grade of P09-12.  


The Panel had not found anything in the re-grading submission that they considered was not already covered in the Job Description dated October 2002.


The Panel, in coming to their decision had been asked to decide on the grading of the post and were not commenting on the quality of the Appellant’s work either before December 2002 or thereafter.


The Panel had not, in coming to their decision, taken in to consideration any evidence which the Appellant had submitted prior to the signing of the Appellants new contract in 2002.

(The meeting ended at 5.06 PM)

